Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Executive Committee

February 18, 2022 
Minutes

A meeting of the Executive Committee of the Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority (SARAA or the Authority) was called to order by Mr. Leonard on Friday, February 18, 2022 at 8:44 a.m.  Members of the committee present were:



William Leonard


Carolyn Van Newkirk



Erik Hume



Nelva Wright


Other members of the Board present were



Brian Enterline


Jim Gross
          

Also attending were:  Timothy Edwards (Executive Director), Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), Michael Moskal (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration,) Scott Miller (Deputy Director, Advertising & PR), Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, Information Technology), Lou Pirozzi (Deputy Director, Engineering & Planning), Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations, Security & Public Safety) and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant).
Public Comments:  None.
Minutes:  The minutes of the January 21, 2022 Executive Committee were deemed approved.

Financials & Dashboard (December, 2021): 
Mr. Moskal reported that comparative statistics will be from the 2021 budget. Total YTD Revenue of $25.9 million was over budget by $2.3 million, or 10.6%. The initial calculation of signatory revenue sharing was:  $783,149.95 for Passenger airlines and $232,116.40 for cargo airlines totaling $1,015,266.  When revenue sharing is factored, the net revenue is $24.9 million or $1.3 million and 5.7% over budget.  Airline Revenue was over budget by $808,000 or 7.5% YTD.  Parking Revenue was over budget by $473,000 or 9.8% YTD.  Rental Car Revenue was over budget by $714,000 or 20.5% YTD.  Overall YTD expenses of $16.9 million are $200,000 or 1.2% under budget YTD.  Personnel expenses are $63,000, or -0.8% below budget YTD.  Parking expenses are $990,000 or 56.4% below budget YTD.  When combined with the revenue variance, total parking operations is a net $1.5 million over budget YTD.  Utilities expenses are over budget by $496,000, or 39.6% (due to MS4 fee accrual), billing began 9/20.  Net Operating Revenue is $7.9 million YTD, or $1.5 million over budget.  Non-operating revenues & expenses were approximately $8.1 million YTD.  After the non-operating revenue and expense, the net variance to budget was $169,000.  When $1.3 million in CARES Act funding and CRRSA Act funding was drawn for 2021 debt service coverage, the net position is approximately $1.1 million.  The balance in CARES is $2.3 million.  The balance in CRRSA is $3.6 million. The balance in ARPA is $8.6 million.  The Debt Coverage Ratio of 1.47 on a 1.25 requirement is due to CARES/CRRSA monies.  On the Sales and Revenue Summary, the Food/Gift sales were 63% above 2020 YTD sales and 66% of 2019 YTD sales.  Hotel sales were up 92% from 2020 YTD sales and 84% of 2019 YTD sales.  The Rental Car Sales are 90% above 2020 YTD sales due to pricing, CFC’s (rental days) are 51% above 2020 days and 78% of 2019 days. Parking Revenue was 60% above 2020 revenue but still $3.7 million less or just 58% of 2019 revenue.  FY21 CPE was $18.26 pre-revenue sharing and $16.73 with revenue sharing adjustment.   On the Accounts Receivable summary, we continue to actively collect outstanding balances.  The total receivables greater than 60 days is 18% of the total accounts receivable balance. Significant progress has been made in current periods on past due accounts.
Exposure Control Plan for Bloodborne Pathogens Adoption:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is for the SARAA Board of Directors to approve the SARAA Exposure Control Plan for Bloodborne Pathogens.  SARAA has drafted an Exposure Control Plan which follows health industry standards. Personnel identified in the Exposure Control Plan may be exposed to bodily fluids and other potentially infectious materials during their duties.  The plan outlines how SARAA will provide training, methods of control, and medical treatment and vaccinations related to bloodborne pathogen exposures.  The plan was designed in accordance with the OSHA Bloodborne Pathogens standard and best practices.  Applicable vaccine costs are approximately $100/per person for a maximum cost of $14,000.  

There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval as a Consent Calendar item.
Resolution/Statewide Local Share Account Program Grant:

Mr. Edwards reported that this to approve a Resolution authorizing the Chairman of the Board to accept and sign the Pennsylvania Department of Community and Economic Development’s Statewide Local Share Account Program and authorize the Executive Director to attest the same.  SARAA requests a Statewide Local Share Account Program grant in the amount not to exceed $1,000,000 from the Pennsylvania Department of Community and Economic Development to be used for the HIA Signage and Wayfinding Upgrades Project.  The applicant designates Timothy Edwards, Executive Director and James Helsel, Jr., Chairman as the officials to execute all documents and agreements between SARAA and the Pennsylvania Department of Community and Economic Development to facilitate and assist in obtaining the requested grant.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval as a Consent Calendar item.  
Adjournment:  Mr. Leonard adjourned the meeting at 9:01 a.m.
Next Meeting:   Friday, March 25, 2022, 8:00 a.m., David C. McIntosh Boardroom, HIA

Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards

Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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